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	Report Author
	Mrs Sharon Vickery, Assistant Director of Workforce and OD 
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	Dr Raj Krishnan, Acting Executive Medical Director 

	Presented by
	Dr Raj Krishnan, Acting Executive Medical Director  

	Freedom of Information 
	Open

	Purpose of the Report
	This report is submitted to the Workforce, OD and Digital Committee to provide an update on the work of the Medical Workforce Group (recently renamed).


	Key Issues



	This report sets out the recent work of the Medical Workforce Group, setting out the risks associated with the medical workforce.


	Specific Action Required 
(please choose one only)
	Information
	Discussion
	Assurance
	Approval

	
	☒	☐	☐	☐
	Recommendations

	That the Workforce, OD and Digital Committee notes: -

· The work that has been considered by the Medical Workforce Group  at its meeting on 17th October 2023


















MEDICAL WORKFORCE BOARD UPDATE

1. INTRODUCTION

To set out for the Workforce, OD and Digital Committee the recent issues that the Medical Workforce Group considered at its meeting on the 17th October 2023. 

2. BACKGROUND

Medical Education 

· The Core SIFT finance group work is continuing. There is the annual review of undergraduate teaching for Swansea Bay with the NHS liaison unit in Cardiff University, this includes presenting documents on SIFT expenditure on undergraduate education and libraries report, with an update on the clinical placements offered by the Health Board over the year 2022 – 2023. 
· The report from the GMC Training survey is currently being worked on. Two thirds of the responses have been returned leaving a few more to chase  before being sent off by 25th October 2023. There will be a risk register meeting later on that week to go through the report with HEIW.
· All site visit reports are now completed and have been sent to HEIW with action plans these include General Surgery and Trauma & Orthopaedic (T&O). A further site visit has been planned for General Internal Medicine by HEIW and there is an action plan. This is the area with most work to be undertaken due to AMSR.
· Both the ED department and T&O are rated at 9 which is below the enhanced monitoring rating therefore it is expected both ED and T&O will go down the risk rating, although they would remain on the risk register for another year  before the monitoring is finally taken away.
· The Associate Medical Director for Education has been charged with working with HEIW to create a learning environment where the Health Board could once more use the Gynae Oncology department for training purposes.
· A meeting has taken place on 2nd of October of the Multidisciplinary Education Committee to talk about issues common to education for all the disciplines. The HEPBA online prescribing was particularly discussed and the issue for education and training all disciplines in the use of HEPBA for when they attend the wards. It is straightforward and staff are confident in its use, however, it is proving to be more of a challenge than anticipated because there are three separate companies potentially involved in the bidding process. It will be a few months before the Health Board can approach and resolve the training issue as there is a need to develop online training for Medical Undergraduates, Nursing and Allied Health Professionals on HEPBA.

Physician Associates
· The appraisal process for the Physician Associates started early in October. It is making sure that all the 26 PA’s are brought on board. It is a pilot scheme with HEIW and the GMC part of the process. 
· On social media unfortunately this is one particular group which has not been received very well by Twitter, in particular, which is unfortunate and it is unfair. There have been quite a lot of inquiries as to whether there could be something done nationally.  From a Health Board point of view, it is very much supportive of our Physician Associate colleagues and in making sure that they are heard and there is no professional discrimination with regards to Physician Associates. 
Service Groups Updates

Singleton
· At Singleton it is all the transfer of services which they are still ongoing. .  One Medical Director has taken over Anaesthetics, Trauma & Orthopaedics and Theatres on the Neath site with Cancer Services with the other overseeing  Children and Young People and Women's Health.  Ophthalmology and Breast Surgery will in time move under the first Medial Director.  Pathology has moved to Morriston.
· An individual has been employed for three months as an Assistant Service Group Medical Director and is going to be working mainly around Gynaecology. At the end of the year Singleton will be advertising for two Associate Group Medical Director Roles to mirror Morriston.
Morriston
No further update
Mental Health
No further update
NPT
No further update
Primary Care
No further update

Medical Efficiency Programme Board
Update on Recruitment Plans Agency & Bank Controls
· The Health Board is reviewing the Swansea Bay rate card and the Associate Head of Workforce Systems, Analytics & Insight, is writing a paper that is going to Finance for them to establish what the additional costs would be to the organisation. 

 Health Board Updates
Recruitment
· Recruitment is still going well, however there are still issues around some of the vacant Consultant posts.  The Health Board has appointed into the following Consultant post recently for Care of the Elderly, Forensic Psychiatry, T&O, Emergency Medicine and Anaesthetics. 
· In Palliative Medicine a Specialist Grade appointment has been made. Specialty Doctors’ appointments have been made in Emergency Medicine and Anaesthetics and these will go through the CESR route. 
· Twenty-three doctors commence in September and there are a further 61 who are due to commence October and November, however assurances have still not been obtained from SLE that the training doctors who commenced in August, September are cleared, however this has been escalated.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]From the data set from the Single Lead Employer there were 27 doctors highlighted on the data set that were full time, however these were actually less than full time trainees. 39 were identified on the data set who were not rotating to Swansea Bay and six were also on maternity leave, therefore the finance team should be cross checking as the Health Board will be charged for these people.
· There was also a number of trainees requiring adjustments due to health issues which is having a knock on effect with service and rotas, however this is an issue that is being discussed with HEIW along with how to make the communication work better between the three organisations.
· As Christmas is quickly approaching the Service Group Medical Directors are being requested to write out to the rota co-ordinators requesting that they look ahead at the Christmas gaps.
Revalidation & Appraisal
· There are about 50 doctors left this year to revalidate with doctors being deferred if necessary. The team are encouraging doctors that are coming back from any long-term sickness to engage in appraisal to get that engagement and to be able to plan their Personal Development Plan.
· From the last quarterly review undertaken for overdue appraisals in October to June there are 5 doctors that have not engaged and they will be sent a non-engagement letter unless they have done something since. The Medical Directors are made aware of those doctors, however, it may be due to exceptional circumstances.
· There has been some feedback from Medical Appraisers to say that the role is not being recognised in the job plan and that is something that the Service Group Medical Directors of each area need to double check.
· The Quality Assurance review which was undertaken by the Revalidation Support Unit and pushed by the Chief Medical Officer to ensure that all of the actions that were outstanding have been completed. 
· The Health Board are notified about any appreciative duties and the doctors are informed about what breaches there are and to ensure they include it in the appraisals. It is quite a positive response and the majority of the time the doctors included them in their appraisals.
· There is a PowerPoint presentation from the General Medical Council which was given at the WRAG meeting, which is the Welsh Revalidation Appraisal Group meeting. It contains information about deferral rates across Wales from the 1st of April 22 to the 31st of March 2023. 
 New SAS Contract
· No further update. 
Allocate Module
Medic on Duty Rollout
· No further update

Monitoring Update
· No further update. 
  
Facilities and Fatigue Charter  
· No further update

3. GOVERNANCE AND RISK ISSUES

There are risks associated with the supply of the medical workforce and the costs of locum cover. 
  
4. FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS
 
There are financial risks associated with the supply of the medical workforce and the costs of locum cover.

5. RECOMMENDATION

That the Workforce and OD Committee note: -
· The work that has been considered by the Medical Workforce Group at its meeting on 17th October 2023.

	Governance and Assurance


	Link to Enabling Objectives
(please choose)
	Supporting better health and wellbeing by actively promoting and empowering people to live well in resilient communities

	
	Partnerships for Improving Health and Wellbeing
	☐
	
	Co-Production and Health Literacy
	☐
	
	Digitally Enabled Health and Wellbeing
	☐
	
	Deliver better care through excellent health and care services achieving the outcomes that matter most to people 

	
	Best Value Outcomes and High Quality Care
	☐
	
	Partnerships for Care
	☐
	
	Excellent Staff
	☒
	
	Digitally Enabled Care
	☐
	
	Outstanding Research, Innovation, Education and Learning
	☐
	Health and Care Standards

	(please choose)
	Staying Healthy
	☐
	
	Safe Care
	☐
	
	Effective  Care
	☐
	
	Dignified Care
	☐
	
	Timely Care
	☐
	
	Individual Care
	☐
	
	Staff and Resources
	☒
	Quality, Safety and Patient Experience

	A sustainable medical workforce is key for the quality of patient care. 

	Financial Implications

	There are financial risks associated with the supply of the medical workforce and the costs of locum cover through the agency cap project 

	Legal Implications (including equality and diversity assessment)

	Not applicable 

	Staffing Implications

	None 




	Long Term Implications (including the impact of the Well-being of Future Generations (Wales) Act 2015)

	Not applicable

	Report History
	 

	Appendices
	None 
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